                                      SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
                                                         JUNE 21, 2021 BOARD MEETING

The June 21, Board Meeting was held at Water Works Park. Members present were: George Davis, Nick Van Patten, Ginny Renda, Joe Harrison, Jon Shelness, Steve Sarcone, and Steve Utterson.

The minutes of the May 17, 2021 Board Meeting were approved as written.

The May 17, 2021 Treasurer’s Report was approved.

NEIGHBORS NIGHT OUT
The annual picnic will be held on August 3, 2021. President Davis has reserved the parking lot at Wakonda Christian Church for this event. HyVee will cater the picnic. President Davis has contacted the police department about attending the picnic. City Officials will be invited to attend. The board will finalize plans for this event at the July Board Meeting.

STANTON AVENUE 
The City of Des Moines sent 50 neighbors a letter giving them an opportunity to vote on the installing of speed bumps on Stanton Avenue. 31 ballots were returned. 19 voted yes for speed bumps and 12 voted no. Because of this outcome, the City of Des Moines will install speed bumps on Stanton Avenue.

SW 23rd STREET
The City of Des Moines will have a Zoom meeting for the residences on SW 23rd Street to discuss the problem of speeding on 23rd Street and the possible ways to improve safety in this area.

GENERAL MEETING
President Davis will try to secure Wakonda Christian Church for a General Meeting in July. If
 the church is available, President Davis will invite city officials to the meeting. The Board also plans to have a special meeting in September for candidates running for office this year. The Board plans to have a second General Meeting in November.

CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS 
George Davis will try to organize a meeting with some of the other neighborhood board of directors to discuss the problem of disruptive behavior at City Council Meetings.

STREET CLOSURES FOR SPECIAL EVENTS
Many neighbors have voiced concern regarding the total shut down of major streets during special events.

NEW ITEMS
The board discussed concerns over fireworks in the city where setting off fireworks is illegal. 
The board would like to see McKinney Avenue between 46th and 56th Street opened for car travel.

The meeting concluded at 7:05pm. The next meeting is scheduled for July 19,2021.
Minutes submitted by Ginny Renda, Secretary SWHNA 



